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Corrigin supports Mental 
Health Week 2019... 

An important message can be viewed at Bulyee Hall  

http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au


 

 

UPDATE  

Our beautiful heritage listed Town Hall is 
in need of major ceiling repairs.  
Officially opened in 1929, the old girl has 
seen plenty of good times and  
created many fond memories over the 
last 90 years and is now in need of some 
well deserved TLC.  
Parts of the intricate arched ceiling are 
starting to fall away and the Shire are 
currently seeking the expertise of a 
heritage architect and engineer, to 
assess the scope of works and approval 
will need to be sought from the State 
Heritage Council. This specialist 
restoration work is expected to take a  
considerable amount of time, well into 
2020 and with the interests of  
community safety a priority.  
The Corrigin Town Hall will be closed to 
the public until further notice.  

Corrigin 
Town Hall 
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2019 RATES INCENTIVE 
PRIZE DRAW WINNERS 

At the Council Meeting held on Tuesday 15th October 2019, 
the Rate Incentive Prize Draw took place in Council 
Chambers and the following 16 names were drawn by 
random selection. Each lucky winner will receive a $200 
Voucher from the following participating local businesses: 
 Be You Nails and Beauty - Matthew Szczecinski 
 Corrigin District Club Inc - Bryce Nicholls 
 Corrigin Engineering - BT Whittington P/L 
 Corrigin Hardware - Bev Swithenbank (Estate) 
 Corrigin Newsagency - Wendy Gardner 
 Corrigin Office Supplies - Lingalonga P/L 
 Corrigin Pharmacy - David Jones 
 Great Southern Fuel Supplies - Rick Baker 
 Harris Zuglian Electrics - Ivan Kirkwood 
 IGA Corrigin - Irene Rawes (Estate) 
 Katem’s - Peter Dickinson 
 Neu-Tech Auto Electrics - James Mills 
 Western Engineering - Ian Campbell 
 Western Hydraulics - Joan Robson 
 Western Mechanical - Linton Batt 
 Western Tyres - David Kevill  

Shire News and Notices 

LIFE MEMBERS 

On 15 October Life Members from Corrigin clubs and 

groups were invited to join Councillors for a special afternoon 
tea and presentation by Shire President, Lyn Baker,  

to recognise their amazing achievement on behalf of the 
Shire and community.  

Congratulations to these four dedicated members who were 
awarded Life Membership during 2018:  

TERRY DAVIS - Corrigin Hockey Club  
HARRY GAYFER - Corrigin Bowling Club 
LAWRY PITMAN - Corrigin Hockey Club  

GREG HUMPHRIES - Corrigin Golf Club  

http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au


 

 

Enabling WA children to participate in 
community sport and recreation 

KidSport enables all Western Australian children aged 5-18 years with a valid Health 

Care or Pensioner Concession Card, to participate in community sport and 

recreation, by offering them financial assistance of up to $150 per calendar year 

towards club fees. This can be used across multiple sports, so ask your clubs today!  

To find out more about KidSport and applying online, visit the Department of Sport 

and Recreation website, www.dsr.wa.gov.au/kidsport 

Corrigin 
Town Hall 
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COUNCILLOR 

UPDATE 

Returning Councillor, 

Mike Weguelin was 

officially sworn in during 

a ceremony held in the 

Shire of Corrigin Council 

chambers on Monday 

21st October 2019.   

Cr Des Hickey was 

elected Shire President 

and Cr Mike Weguelin 

Vice President. 

CONGRATULATIONS
Seeking Expressions of Interest 

RELIEF SWIMMING POOL 
MANAGER 

Are you interested in being a relief Pool Manager  
at the Shire of Corrigin Swimming Pool,  

or training to gain qualifications that can lead to  
an exciting career in the aquatic and  

recreation industry? 

Please contact Rachel Bairstow 
Mobile 0429 634 024  

http://www.dsr.wa.gov.au/kidsport
http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au


 

 

Extraordinary Election  

LOCAL GOVERNMENT  
EXTRAORDINARY ELECTIONS  

NOMINATIONS CLOSE 7 NOVEMBER 2019 

Nominations are called for the Shire of Corrigin Extraordinary Elections  

to be held on Saturday 14 December 2019, to fill the following vacancy  

on the Council of the Shire of Corrigin: 

District   Two (2) Vacancies   Four (4) Year Terms 

Nominations for these vacancies open on Thursday 31 October 2019  

and close at 4.00pm on Thursday 7 November 2019.  

To be eligible to nominate as a candidate you must be an elector of the district (residential or owner/ occupier)  
and over 18 years of age.  

This year it is compulsory for all candidates to complete an online induction prepared by the Department of Local 
Government available on the website www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/local-government/local-governments/council-elections/local
-government-candidate-induction . You will need to declare that you have completed the online induction when you 
complete your nomination form.  

To nominate as a candidate in the local government election you will need to: 

 Complete the online Induction  

 Complete and submit a nomination form;  

 Supply a candidate profile (150 words maximum);  

 Pay a deposit of $80; and 

 Include a recent passport size photograph (optional).  

All nomination applications must be signed by the candidate in front of a witness and presented to Natalie Manton, 
Returning Officer before 4.00pm on the 7 November 2019. It is recommended that you don’t leave it until the last minute 
in case any changes are required prior to the close of nominations.  
 

For enquiries, please contact Natalie Manton, Returning Officer on 9063 2203. 

 
Natalie Manton 
 

Returning Officer 
Shire of Corrigin 
 

9 Lynch Street, Corrigin 

Returning Officer: Natalie Manton 

Tel: 9063 2203  Fax: 9063 2005 

Email: shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au  
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http://www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/local-government/local-governments/council-elections/local-government-candidate-induction
http://www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/local-government/local-governments/council-elections/local-government-candidate-induction
http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au


 

 

 

Over 100 people attended the four ‘Pre-Harvest 
Breakfasts’ held during Mental Health Week 2019.  

Our thanks to everyone who came along and  
supported these important events. 



 

 

Before it all gets too much … talk to a mate 



 

 



 

 

WELCOME TO THE TEAM   

Welcome to Brendon Gerrard, who joined us recently as the new Environmental Health  
Officer (EHO) for the Roe Environmental Health Scheme, servicing the Shire's of Corrigin,  

Kondinin, Kulin, Lake Grace and Narembeen. 
 

WHAT WOULD YOU LIKE PEOPLE TO KNOW ABOUT YOU? 
I’m a real home-body but I went to Bali with my family for 
the first time last year, it was a real eye opener and I liked 
it. Now I have the travel bug and looking forward to my 
next overseas excursion.   

DESCRIBE YOURSELF IN 3 WORDS? 
Family, Fun, Friendly 

HOW DO YOU RELAX WHEN YOU’RE NOT AT WORK? 
Swimming, Music, Zuu (search it up on YouTube if you 
haven’t heard of it before) 

WHAT CAN’T YOU LIVE WITHOUT? 
Family 

Strengthening our community now to grow and prosper into the future 
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WE’RE HIRING 

The Shire of Corrigin is seeking to employ a Building Maintenance Officer to carry out building  

maintenance and construction projects within the Shire. Working under the direction of the  

Manager of Works and Services, you will maintain the Shire of Corrigin public buildings, housing  

rental properties, public toilets, playgrounds and outdoor furniture, as well as oversee contractors.  

For information about this position and how to apply, follow the link to view the Building  

Maintenance Officer Application Package  www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/council/notice-board/

employment.aspx.  

Applications close Friday 8 November at 4pm. 

http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au
http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/council/notice-board/employment.aspx?fbclid=IwAR34WlHrN5paxOzwQjNiS6LFlHeypNXGQbI_U0ZBaupWj7NVO7NdLFmxn7Y
http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/council/notice-board/employment.aspx?fbclid=IwAR34WlHrN5paxOzwQjNiS6LFlHeypNXGQbI_U0ZBaupWj7NVO7NdLFmxn7Y


 

 

Community 
Representation on 
Council Committees 
 

NOMINATIONS OPEN 
The Shire of Corrigin is seeking nominations from 
community members interested in being considered for 
vacancies on the following Committees of Council: 
 

Community Recreation and Events 
Centre Committee 
The purpose of the committee is to: 
 Advise Council on the effective, efficient, economic and 

equitable means of operating the Corrigin Recreation and 
Events Centre. 

 To provide a forum for the dissemination and 
consideration of information regarding sport and 
recreation issues with particular reference to operating the 
Corrigin Recreation and Events Centre. 

 
Representatives for the following sport and recreation clubs 
are invited to nominate for the committee including: 

 Corrigin/Babakin Cricket Club 

 Corrigin Football Club; 

 Corrigin Hockey Club; 

 Corrigin Netball Club; and 

 Corrigin Squash Club 

 
Representatives of sport and recreation clubs are required to 
have a letter of authorisation from their club, appointing the 
person as a representative to the committee.   
 
 
 
 

Tourism and Economic Development 
Committee 
The purpose of the committee is to: 
 Assist the Shire of Corrigin to work towards a future that 

offers a diverse range of jobs and  
career opportunities, high standards of services and 
vibrant community life.  

 Provide direction for the Shire of Corrigin to become a 
vibrant regional service hub that attracts and retains 
skilled and professional workers, residents and visitors to 
work, live in and visit Corrigin.  

 Attract investment, create jobs and encourage higher local 
visitation and spending by building upon its unique 
strengths.   

 
Representatives for the following sport and recreation clubs 
are invited to nominate for the committee including: 

 Retail/ Business 

 Agriculture 

 Tourism Industry 

 Community x5 
 
Positions will be for a two-year period and will expire following 
the Local Government Elections in October 2021. It is 
expected that all appointments will be formalised by Council in 
at the November or December council meeting depending on 
the outcome of the Extra Ordinary Elections. 
 
If you are interested in nominating as a community 
representative, please complete a Nomination Form 
available from https://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/news/
nominations-open-community-representation-on-council-
committees/1250. Nominations Close 4pm, 13 November 
2019. 
 
For more information please contact the Shire of Corrigin on 

9063 2203. 
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Committees of Council 

https://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/news/nominations-open-community-representation-on-council-committees/1250
https://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/news/nominations-open-community-representation-on-council-committees/1250
https://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/news/nominations-open-community-representation-on-council-committees/1250
http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au


 

 

Asbestos Awareness Month aims to educate Australians about the dangers of asbestos in and around homes  
because Australia has one of the highest rates of asbestos-related diseases in the world. 
 

With asbestos-related diseases continuing to increase among Australians as a direct result of exposure to  
asbestos fibres during home renovations and maintenance, the importance of raising awareness about the dangers of 
asbestos and how best to manage it in and around homes, cannot be overstated! 
 

During Asbestos Awareness Month 1-30 November we aim to educate as many Australians as possible about the 
dangers of asbestos and how best to manage it. 
 

Many wrongly believe that ONLY fibro homes contain asbestos. Asbestos products can most likely be found in 
ANY Australian home built or renovated before 1987 even brick, weatherboard, fibro and clad homes. 
 

Asbestos can be found under floor coverings such as carpets, linoleum and vinyl tiles, behind wall and floor tiles, in 
cement floors, internal and external walls, ceilings, eaves, garages, around hot water pipes, fences, extensions to 
homes, outdoor toilets, dog kennels, chook yards and backyard sheds – it could be anywhere! 
 

It’s vital that Australians take the warnings seriously, that they stop  
playing ‘renovation roulette’ and protect themselves and their families from 
exposure to asbestos fibres during renovations and maintenance. 
Australians need to think smart, think safe, think asbestosawareness.com.au 
– it’s not worth the risk! 

ATTENTION PIG FARMERS  

African Swine Fever (ASF) has recently been detected in Indonesia and Timor Leste which is only 
700km from the Australian Northern Territory coast. ASF is a disease affecting pigs and has  
crippled pork supplies recently in China and throughout  Asia, with 200 million pigs being  
destroyed in China alone in an effort to control the spread of the disease. Australia does not have 
ASF – yet – and it is everyone’s responsibility especially in farming communities to be on the  
lookout, as prevention is critical and early detection in the case of a potential outbreak is  
extremely important. 

If ASF was to enter Australia, the most likely route would be through people travelling from  
affected countries, and bringing in infected pork products, or the virus in dirt on their shoes and 
clothes. 

Therefore it is a timely reminder to all pig famers 
or anyone that owns pigs not to feed their pigs 
with pig swill. Swill is ANY kitchen refuse or 
scraps fed to pigs.  

Food businesses in Corrigin should not be 

supplying farmers scraps to feed pigs. 

If you would like any further information on ASF, 
please contact Lauren Pitman at the shire on 
eho@corrigin.wa.gov.au. 
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CATS AND DOGS 

Responsible Pet 
Ownership 
Responsible ownership includes caring for your pet's welfare 
needs, along with registration, microchipping and adequate 
confinement to your property.  
 

If you own a dog or a cat, you must: 

 Register each dog and cat you own with the Shire of 
Corrigin 

 Keep your dog on a leash when walking it in public 

 Clean up your dog’s faeces when walking in public places 

 Keep your dog confined to your property at all other times 

 Make sure your dog doesn’t bark persistently 

 Stop your dog or cat straying onto another person’s 

property 

 Prevent your dog chasing or attacking people or other 

animals 
 

You can be fined for breaking the law relating to dogs and cats 
and may also have to pay a release fee if your animals are 
found wandering and are impounded by Shire. 
 

WHY DO I NEED TO REGISTER MY DOG?  
It is required under the Dog Act 1976 for all dogs over three 
months of age to be registered with the local government. It’s 
important for both the general community and their dogs that 
the Shire of Corrigin has a record of dogs and their owners. 
Registration allows the Shire to provide for better facilities and 
conditions for responsible dog owners. Your dog is required to 
wear a collar with a valid registration tag attached. This tag will 
be issued by the Shire when you pay your registration fee. 
The benefits of registration are:  
 Positive identification of your dog  
 Reuniting lost or injured dogs with their owners  
 Investigation and resolution of dog problems 
 Encouraging desexing of dogs through discounted 

registration fees.  
The period of dog registration runs from 1 November to 31 
October, regardless of when the dog is actually registered.  
Your dog can be registered for 1 year, 3 years or a lifetime. 
 

Further information on Responsible Dog and Cat 
Ownership is available on the Shire of Corrigin website. 

RESPONSIBLE PET OWNERSHIP 

Being responsible for your pet protects you,  
your pet and members of the community. 

http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au
http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/council/services/ranger-services-cats-dogs.aspx
http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/council/services/ranger-services-cats-dogs.aspx
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HARVEST / MOVEMENT OF VEHICLES 
BAN TEXT MESSAGING SERVICE   

Harvest Bans are put in place by the Bush Fire Control Officers. 
To register for SMS notifications of Harvest Bans via your mobile 

phone, call the Shire office on 9063 2203 or Email: 
shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au with your name and mobile number. 

Don’t leave it until a fire is in progress to call  
and ask us for this service.  

HARVEST BAN INFORMATION LINE  

(08) 9063 2999 

It’s time to be  
bushfire ready… 
RESTRICTED BURNING, FIRE BREAKS  
AND TEXT MESSAGING SERVICE 

RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD 

19 September 2019 to 31 October 2019 

BURNING PERMIT REQUIRED 

PROHIBITED BURNING PERIOD 

1 November 2019 to 15 February 2020 

NO BURNING PERMITTED  

(including camp fires) 

RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD 

16 February 2020 to 15 April 2020 

BURNING PERMIT REQUIRED 

NO BURNING PERMITTED ON DAYS 

WHEN VERY HIGH OR GREATER 

FIRE DANGER IS FORECAST 
HARVEST BAN - CHRISTMAS DAY, BOXING DAY and NEW YEARS DAY 

Fire weather information is available at 

www.bom.gov.au or by listening to the  

ABC Regional Radio 

FIREBREAKS are to be cleared and free from all inflammable material on or  
before 31 October 2019, up to and including 15 April 2020.  

Further information on Bushfire Control is available on the Shire website  

www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/council/services/bushfire-control.aspx 

 HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  
MOBILE NUMBER? 

Call and let us know so we can  
update our text messaging service 

database. 

http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au
mailto:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au?subject=Request%20for%20Harvest%20Ban%20SMS%20Service
http://www.bom.gov.au
file:///C:/Users/PCSadmin/Documents/Bluetooth Exchange Folder
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Scholarships 

Stevenson 
Scholarship for 
Further Education 

APPLICATIONS 
NOW OPEN  
 
The Stevenson Scholarship was 
established by the late Edna 
Stevenson (a former resident of the 
Shire of Corrigin) to promote and 
advance the education of the 
residents of the Shire of Corrigin. 
Stevenson Schola rsh ips a re 
administered by the Trustees of the 
Edna Stevenson Trust.  
 

Eligibility  
Stevenson Scholarships are available to 
students who are residents of the Shire 
of Corrigin and/or whose parents or 
guardians are not able to provide 
sufficient financial assistance for the 
student to achieve a tertiary education.  
 
 

Resident Status  
Residents are defined as:  
(a) A person residing in the Shire of 
Corrigin at the time of applying for the 
Stevenson Scholarship.  
(b) A former resident of the Shire of 
Corrigin (of not more than two years 
absence) who was a student at a school 
in the Shire of Corrigin for at least three 
years whose immediate family resides in 
Corrigin.  
 

Student Status  
Students must be enrolled in and 
attending any of the following:  
(a) Corrigin District High School  
(b) Any government run senior high 
     school in Western Australia  
(c) An agricultural high school or college 
     in Western Australia  
(d) A TAFE college in Western Australia  
(e) A university in Western Australia  
 

Scholarships  
Scholarships provide financial assistance 
to help cover the costs of text books, 
enrolment fees and course fees at 
approved educational institutions.  
The following amounts are indicative 

only, lesser or greater amounts may be 
awarded depending on the course of 
study and financial need:  
- SECONDARY STUDY up to $2,000  
- TERTIARY STUDY up to $5,000  
Scholarships are awarded for one year 
periods. Scholarship recipients may 
apply for further scholarships on a year 
by year basis.  
 

Forms and Closing 
Dates  
Application Forms are available from the 

Shire of Corrigin office at 9 Lynch Street, 

Corrigin. Phone: 9063 2203 or  

Email shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au  

Applications will be accepted at any time 

during 2019 for consideration by the 

Trustees. It is anticipated that the 

trustees will meet on Monday 25 

November 2019. 

 

APPLICATIONS CLOSE:  

Monday 18 November 2019 

Late applications will be considered at 

the next meeting. 

http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au
mailto:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au?subject=Stevenson%20Scholarship%20Application%20enquiry


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Shire of Corrigin 
9 Lynch Street 
P: 9063 2203 
F: 9063 2005 

E:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Corrigin CRC 
55 Larke Crescent 
P: 9063 2778 
F: 9063 2779 
E: corrigin@crc.net.au 

PROHIBITED 

BURNING PERIOD  

Outdoor Pools open  
 2019/2020 Season  

Tidy Towns Busy Bee  8am 
@ Rotary Park for roadside 

clean up 

Tidy Towns Busy Bee 8am 
@ Corrigin Cemetery 

Practical Driving  
Assessments  

@ Shire of Corrigin 

Tidy Towns Meeting 7pm 
@ CWA  

Council Meeting 
3pm @ Shire 

Corrigin Seniors  
Bus About  

Corrigin Park Party  
@ APEX Park 

CORRIGIN WASTE TRANSFER STATION 

Monday 10:00am - 2:00pm 

Wednesday 10:00am - 2:00pm 

Friday 10:00am - 3:00pm 

Saturday 10:00am - 3:00pm 

Sunday 9:00am - 12:00pm 

DATES TO 
REMEMBER 
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Wishing the happiest maternity  
leave to the our wonderful  

Finance Manager, Catherine.  

mailto:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au?subject=Website%20Enquiry
mailto:corrigin@wn.com.au?subject=Website%20Enquiry
http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au
https://www.facebook.com/Shire-of-Corrigin-218803268205734/?ref=bookmarks

